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EXCITING NEWS FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTHWOLD

We are thrilled to share some exciting news about the Shedden Sanitary Project, which marks a

significant milestone in the growth and development of our community. The Township of Southwold, in

partnership with the Province, has secured a generous $28 million grant from the Housing Enabling

Water Systems Fund to construct a new sanitary collection and treatment system for the Villages of

Shedden and Fingal.

This transformative project will pave the way for new residential and commercial development, bringing

immense benefits to our communities. The scope of the project includes several key components:

• Construction of a new Wastewater Treatment Facility in Shedden, located south of Corsley Park,

is set to begin in Summer 2025.

• The construction of sanitary sewers from the Wastewater Plant to Talbot Line is already

underway, with completion expected by September 2025.

• We will also be constructing sewers and a pumping station from Courtney Street to Talbot Line

during Summer-Fall 2025.

• Finally, the construction of sewers and a pumping station in Fingal is scheduled for Spring-Fall

2026.

For more detailed information about the project, including project drawings, frequently asked questions,

updates, connecting to the sewer, and more, please visit our project website at

southwold.ca/sheddenfingalsanitary.

We are very excited about these developments and the positive impact they will have on our

community. Thank you for your continued support and interest in this project.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
> May 15th - Chocolate Chat and Sweet Treats, Southwold

Keystone Complex, 1:00 p.m.

> May 29th - Guided Nature Walk - Deer Ridge Conservation

Area, time to be determined

> June 26th - Summer BBQ/ Fingal Ball Park Pavilion, 12:00

noon

> August 21st - Summer BBQ, Talbotville Optimist Heritage

Park, 12 noon

Call the Township office at 519-769-2010 to register for these events!

2025 Canada Day Celebrations

Bring the whole family and join us

to celebrate on June 30th, 2025

at the Fingal Ball Park!

Fireworks, cake, face painting,

live entertainment and more!

Join us to celebrate Canada's 158th

Birthday!

I

Annual Plant Sale

Saturday May 24th, 2025

Southwold Keystone

Complex Pavilion

The Southwestern Ontario Hosta Society will be

in attendance to answer all your hosta questions.



ROSY RHUBARB FESTIVAL

Saturday June 7th and

Sunday June 8th, 2025

More details on

the Rosy Rhubarb website

and Facebook page.

Optimist Club of Fingal-Shedden & District will
be hosting an antique car show on Sunday June

8th, 2025 at the Rosy Rhubarb Festival

For more information contact

Allan Boeart at 519-764-2219

Optimist Club of FingaI-Shedden & District is hosting the Rosy Rhubarb 10k, 5k Run and
Walk AND a 1 km Fun Run for Kids

Sunday June 8th, 2025 @ 9:00 am

Fore more information and to register,

visit:
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Fingal - Shedden & District

https://raceroster.com/events/2025/99882/rosy-rhubarb-walkrun-2025

SHEDDEN
TRACTOR PULL

FRIDAY
JUNE 13th, 2025

6:30 P.M

More details on the

Shedden
Tractor Pull

Facebookpage.

Shedden Fair
August 23rd

and 24th

Tickets required for the music events.

More details on the Southwold 175 page on
the Township website - Southwold.ca
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FREE EVENT
Live music (local and Canadian artists)

Beer garden

Artisan and Food Vendors

Car show

Kid Zone
Harvard Flyover

Fireworks

GET YOUR SOUTHWOLD 175 MERCHANDISE

T-shirts, long sleeve shirts, hoodies and hats

More details and price at https://unionsportssales.com/collections/southwold-township

REMINDERS

I
SPRING HYDRANT FLUSHING

I April 14th to May 7th the Ontario Clean

Water Agency (OCWA) will be conducting
spring flushing of hydrants.I
During flushing, residents may experience a

drop in pressure. Any disruption should be of

• a short duration and should only occur while

I mains in the area are being flushed. It is

• recommended that you turn on a cold-water

tap, preferably in a laundry tub, to flush out

your service once flushing has occurred in

your area. If there is an aerator on your tap,
I remove it prior to flushing your taps.

If you have any questions, contact the

• Township of Southwold at 519-769-2010.
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Nominations for our 2025

Volunteer Recognition will be

accepted until June 30th, 2025.

Categories, Criteria and

Nomination Forms can be found

on our website.

www.southwold.ca/volunteer

A BIG thank you goes out to all of

our VOLUNTEERS. We appreciate ;
^

your contribution to our j

community. :

Watch Sor details on our

Volunteer Recognition

Evening to be held in

November!

July 31st is the

deadline to submit

your applications

for the 2025

Southwold

Scholarship

Award.

Details at
southwold.ca
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DOING SOME SPRING CLEANING AND WANT TO GET RID OF SOME LARGE ITEMS?
Residents of the Township of Southwold can use the St. Thomas Community Recycling Centre. Some items are free. Some items

are charged by the tonne. Check out their website for more information.

httDS://www.stthomas.ca/living here/garbage and recvcling/communitv recycling centre


